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FISH welcomed 21 participants to the meeting.  There were 20 new needs posted with 22 filled, totaling $8,461.
FISH welcomed 49 people to this month’s virtual meeting.  FISH stories were shared, with 24 needs posted in September and 12 filled, totaling $8,316.
Ryan Laager, Superintendent at Belle Plaine Schools, led off by stating that Belle Plaine has 1,600 K-12 students.  Over the summer they worked with principals and staff to plan for the 2020-2021 year.  They held an all-staff meeting on August 10 and had a sample classroom set up.  They have a hybrid model, but students pre-K-6 are all in person.  Every elementary teacher has 1-5 students at home.  They log in at set times during the day.  One advantage of distance learning is that students who are ill and would normally be absent that day can still log in and receive instruction at home.  Students in grades 7-12 are in A – B groups where on Fridays they all log in.  Teachers connect with distance learners 15-20 minutes a day.  Their union president attends part of their leadership meetings each week.
Chad Williams, Director of Special Services at Jordan Schools, shared what they are doing to provide instruction.  They have 1,820 K-12 students doing the hybrid model.  K – 4 grades are at 50% capacity five days a week, with grades 5 – 6 following the same schedule.  Middle and high school students have an AB – ABC model with struggling students getting support on Fridays.  Early Childhood participants attend one, two or three days per week.  They also created Jordan Academy to instruct the 260 students who chose to do all distance learning.  Mental Health services are provided through Scott County’s Connect Program.  Their equity program, Culturally Responsive Teaching, is also continuing.
Teri Staloch, Prior Lake-Savage Superintendent, spoke next.  The district has 9,000 students and the district planned all summer for all models.  They are following a hybrid model for all and due to Scott County covid-19 statistics are unable to bring elementary students back all day every day.  They are serving 680 students in their distance learning academy.  Secondary teachers are doing all the in-person teaching with distance learning being done by the academy.  They have had 109 of the 1,250 employees request leaves or work from home.  They check in every week on how staff are doing.  They are an E-STEM (environmental) school and students are outside for two hours a day.  They are paying attention to social/emotional learning and have the BARR Program, Building Assets, Reducing Risks, at the high school.  They meet with county Public Health staff and other superintendents every Thursday.
Tony Buthe, Director of Educational Services at New Prague Schools, said their 4,000 students are following a K – 12 hybrid model.  Elementary students attend in person two days one week, three days the next.  Middle and high school follow the same schedule.  They are hoping to bring K – 5 students back full time as soon as possible.  Their district is dealing with three counties – Scott, LeSueur and Rice.  They have 450 students doing full-time distance learning with eight elementary teachers dedicated to K-5 distance learners.  The distance learning program has increased rigor from last spring.  Teachers want to do the best they can with this model.  They work on keeping students engaged on the hybrid at-home days.  Parents have been very graceful and supportive of the hard decisions.  After discussion they have been very understanding.  Sports are going well with students doing a wonderful job with masks and social distancing.  We couldn’t keep the doors open without our great support staff, including custodians and kitchen staff.  New Prague is putting their best foot forward every day to provide education.
Burnsville-Eagan-Savage speakers were Director of Student Support Services Stephanie White and Dana Thompson, Supervisor of Student Support Services. The district has 8,280 students with 3,091 students choosing an optional Virtual Academy.  Every student has a Chromebook or iPad and those students with IEP’s have contingency learning plans.  There has been a lot of work to get this done.  The Virtual Academy was chosen by 515 special education students.  Hybrid learning includes 5,189 students with K-2 in person four days a week.  Wednesdays are reserved for deep cleaning.  They have 813 hybrid special education students.  Much more information is contained on the PowerPoint provided by the district, which is attached.  
Darren Kermes, Superintendent of SouthWest Metro Intermediate School District, explained that the district was created by the legislature.  SouthWest Metro serves students in 11 member districts and 5 associate member districts across the southwestern Twin Cities metropolitan area with programs in Special Education, Career and Technical Education, Care &. Treatment, Adult Basic Education, and Alternative Education.  They serve districts in and out of Scott County.  They look at the county with the highest rate of Covid infection to determine their learning model (Scott) and are doing hybrid in all programs.  Many programs are in person four days a week.  Programs vary with distance versus in person.  One site had a small outbreak and had to distance learn for two weeks.  Darren feels for families trying to work and deal with kids at home with significant disabilities.  Some families need respite care.  Therapists are in person or via Zoom.  They are not allowed to send staff into homes at this time.  
Nancy Thul, Director of Learning, Teaching and Equity at Shakopee Schools, provided the following information after the meeting.  Shakopee Schools serves 8,100 students.  They are in a hybrid model in grades 1-12, with Pre-K and K students in person.  They offer an online option to grades K-12 with 1,700 students choosing this model.  The hybrid model includes some synchronous sessions and some self-paced independent sessions.  The majority of participants are managing but it is stressful.  Some students are struggling to engage on distance learning days or in the online program.  They have a modified grading system that they believe is a more equitable practice for students and will reduce the number of potential failures that could occur as a result of the pandemic.

There was a question about band and choir during Covid.  Prior Lake has fewer students at a time participating.  They had an outdoor concert and the band will play at one football game.  Burnsville has small band groups outside and choir is entirely virtual.  They will have a recorded concert.  New Prague band and choir students participate at home.  They have moved their musical to the spring and will have a fall play recorded with no singing.

All schools provide breakfasts and lunches which are free to all students while federal funding allows.  Jordan students can sign up for free lunches to take home.  Burnsville students can access free meals at three locations for drive-up distribution.  Prior Lake has multiple sites for pick up.

Someone asked about tutoring options.  Belle Plaine is doing different things with special ed students, and bring in more resources on Fridays.  

Participants were reminded that FISH is a resource to post needs for families.

Veterans Court will be featured at the November 10 FISH 2nd Thursday meeting.
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